

**SDR-SCCA Solo Committee  
July 6th, 2015 Meeting Minutes**

<b>Solo Board</b>		<b>Committee Heads</b>		<b>Club Reps</b>	
Chair – Todd Cameron (TC)	Y	Equipment - Jeff Lonsdale (JL)	Y	SDAD – Larry Dennstedt (LD)	N
Vice Chair – Mike Snare (MS)	N	Timing and Scoring - Larry Chan (LC)	Y	TART – Rick Perry (RP)	Y
Tres.- Heather Abraham	Y	Sound – Ginny McLaughlin	N	SCAT – Mitch Summers (MS2)	Y
Sec.- Hank Yamfang (HY)	Y	Novice – Carl Miller	N	SCNAX – Eric Sakariasen ((ES)	Y
		Membership - Warren Leach (WL)	N	DCCSD – Robbie Robinson (RR)	Y
		Waiver – Kristen Acharya (KA)	Y	<b>Guests</b>	
Registration Chair – Robert Stangarone (RS)	Y	Lot – RP	Y	Kevin Schulte (KS)	Y
		Region - Jeff Lonsdale (JL)	Y	Kaustav Acharya	Y
		PR Rep – Rae Monaco (RM)	N		

<b>Topic</b>	
<b>CALL TO ORDER - 7:00 at C2 Motorsports by TC. June Minutes approved.</b>	
<b>TREASURER REPORT</b>	HA: (Hands out checks to RP, RR, C2, TC) Only event that hasn't been reconciled is the DCCSD event.
<b>COMMITTEE REPORTS</b>	
Equipment	JL: Not yet found method of repair for crack in trailer. Found a source in Indiana. RR: Found roofing tape and we just need sealant. TC: Trailer has 4 new tires. RR: Should be able to get someone to install replacement parts if we can source them. JL: \$255 for the part, \$60+ for shipping. RP: Motion to do it. (4 vote in favor, SDAD absent).
Timing and Scoring	LC: Out of town for last event. Big thanks to JT and Carol for taking over.
Sound	RR: No sound
Novice	HY: Nothing
Membership	WL absent
Region 57	JL: Nothing new, just finances.
Waiver	
Lot	WL Not here. HY: Should we schedule a lot patching party? TC: We'll speak to WL about that.
PR	HY: New cards. Approved for reimbursement? (All clubs approve)
Registration/ Online	RS: Initial amount of work can be high, but we will have a template to use from then on. I'm willing to do reg for all the host groups, but want to limit access to MSR and don't necessarily want to deal with mail-in. RR: The host group person with access can add in the mail-in while you handle the other. RS: I would like to have each 1 member from each host group be trained so they can be a backup to me. I would also like to propose that this would be my work assignment. TC: Do we have a motion to make his work assignment absolved? (None in objection).
<b>PAST EVENTS</b>	
DCCSD Event	RR: Saturday, 115 people. Extended run groups. Sunday: 163 total entries. On Friday we setup, Saturday we found many were missing. TC: Talked to security, Race Legal returned the cones. They were being conscientious and removed them to preserve them. Thanks again to Carol and JT. RP: Complaints: many people thought the start and finish were too tight. I worked 1 <sup>st</sup> run group in grid, 20 minutes delayed. ES: I have 5

